. F# 8381-0611 - Vacation of Right of Way at the 1300 Block of Woodlawn Blvd

Mr. Papavasiliou said this vacation appeared before the Commission a vear and a half ago but the
applicant withdrew their request to proceed. He said the new applicant intends to build a multi-
family town home development. Mr. Papavasitiou said objections were received but after months
of negotiations, the neighborhood and developer have agreed on the type of development that will
go into the neighborhood. Mr. Tepper asked which neighborhood association was involved and
Mr. Papavasiliou answered Old West Austin and Clarksville. Mr. MacKinnon asked when the
neighborhoods agreed on the conditions and Mr. Papavasilion answered Febroary 27. Mr.
Lockler asked about any objections to traffic generation. Mr. Papavasiliou said there is no plan to
extend the right of way at this time and that once the site plan is submitted to the City, the traffic
analysis specific to this site will be performed.

Motion by: Ed Easton
Seconded by: Carl Tepper

Motion: To approve the vacation.
Ayes: Bucknall/Easton/Harden/Hawthome/Lockler/MacKinnon/Sapire/Tepper
Nays: None

Abstain: None
Absent: Goetz

H. Parking on Guadalupe St from 46th Street td S1st Street

Item has been postponed to April 10, 2007,
L 2007 UTC Work Plan

Mr. Bucknall asked if anyone has interest doing anything from the Work Plan outside of the
Commission meetings. Mr. Tepper said he knows someone interested in being the Capital Metro
Iiaison and that he has contacted Capital Metro. He said Mr. MacKinnon expressed interest and
1s well suited for the job. Mr. MacKinnon confirmed his interest. Mr. Easton said he did not
attend the Land Use and Transportation (LUT) meeting this month but plans to attend in April,
Mr. Easton wanted clarification about what UTC wants from working with the LUT so he knows
his role in attending the meeting. Mr. Tepper suggested watching the agenda to note things of
mterest and perhaps those items can be added to the UTC agenda. Mr. Bucknall said this could
also increase coordination between boards and commissions.

J. Progress Reports from Special Committees

Mr. Tepper also said that Capital Metro has expressed interest in attending more UTC meetings in
the future. Mr. MacKinnon said he attended the recent Capital Metro meeting and asked wheo his
Haison will be. Mr. Tepper suggested Matt Curtis and said there is a new contact that should be
settled in within a couple weeks.

Mr. MacKinnon suggested adding a bicycle/CarShare committee.

K. Projected Transportation Projects for City Council Action

None.



